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July 27, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits a motion acknowledging the receipt of a report written in response to Ordinance 17232, Section 48, Proviso P3, which directed the Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD) to prepare a report reviewing “programs serving inmates requiring psychiatric or other staff-intensive behavioral services such as suicide watch, that, at a minimum, identifies and evaluates proposed options for:  1) alternative staffing plans to reduce the costs associated these detention populations; 2) potential capital improvements that could result in reduced costs; 3) the potential use of jail health staff for the provision of the supervision of these populations; and 4) policy changes needed for the county to either not accept these inmates when they are not a public safety risk or allow for the transfer of these inmates, after intake procedures, to a more therapeutic setting.”
The report explores several potential ways in which the County could alternatively staff the psychiatric housing unit or reconfigure the adult detention facilities.  It also evaluates potential savings and challenges related to using Jail Health Services (JHS) staff to conduct 15-minute checks.  Before undertaking any of the concepts discussed in the report, it is necessary to have a better understanding of the forces affecting the psychiatric housing population and the processes through which both DAJD and JHS manage the population.  To that end, the JHS and DAJD leadership have launched the psychiatric services array project, which will use a Lean approach.  Until this project is completed, it is premature to make changes to current staffing or facilities.

The Crisis Solutions Center (CSC), which will open in July 2012, is the best near-term alternative to incarcerating people with mental illness.  To help ensure that the CSC will be fully utilized, DAJD will train its intake staff on CSC critiera and, when an arrestee shows signs of mental illness, DAJD Staff will suggest he or she be taken to the CSC rather than being booked. 
This report supports Justice and Safety Strategy 3.b:  “Operate secure and humane detention facilities that comply with legal and regulatory requirement” and Financial Stewardship Objective 2:  “Keep the county’s cost of doing business down, including keeping growth in costs below the rate of inflation.”  
DAJD staff worked with representatives from County Council staff; Jail Health Services, Facilities Management Division; Harborview Medical Center; and the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget to prepare this report.  It is estimated that this report required 250 County staff hours to produce, costing over $15,500 for the County employees involved. 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Claudia Balducci, Director, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention, at 206-296-1268.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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